
      
 

   
 

  
 

 
 

 
 

  
 

 
 

 
 

  
   

 
 

 
 

    
  

 
     

    
 

The Board of Pharmacy has received notice of the following product recall: 

Description:  RANITIDINE HYDROCHLORIDE TABLETS, USP, 150 MG, 60’s, 100’s & 500’s 

Batch:  19190372 
NDC#:  68462024860 
Pack Size:  60’s 
Expiry Date:  Dec-21 
Date of Shipment:  Jun-19 

Batch:  19190372 
NDC#: 68462024801 
Pack Size:  100’s 
Expiry Date:  Dec-21 
Date of Shipment:  Jun-19 

Batch:  19190372 
NDC#: 68462024805 
Pack Size:  500’s 
Expiry Date:  Dec-21 
Date of Shipment:  Jun-19 

Recall has been initiated due to NDMA impurity found more than acceptable limits (0.32 ppm) 
for batch #19190372. 

The Board of Pharmacy strongly encourages pharmacies to immediately review their quality 
assurance and recall policies and procedures to determine if any corrective action is required. 


